

'DOBRA DOLSI!'

Ten-year old Anita Mitar of the Oakville Croatian song and dance group "Palviata" was one of dozens of youngsters and adults dressed for the Feast of St. Anthony celebrations held over the weekend at the Croatian Centre south of Norval. A number of other ethnic groups, including Italians and Poles turned out for the event, many in national dress, honoring the most popular saint for many northern Mediterranean countries. (Herald photo)



Small as it was, this old pump on the farm now occupied by the Croatian centre, proved a popular distraction for younger Feast of St. Anthony celebrants. Here, a gentleman helps his grandson to a drink during festivities Sunday.

L.A. meeting tomorrow eve



LEGION LINES

By Tom Elliott

Both the old and the new

Any veteran wishing tickets

for themselves or their

immediate family must apply

individually. There will be no

block tickets issued. The address to send your request to

is Ticket Chairman, Warrior's

Day Council, P.O. Box 882,

Station "K"; 2384 Yonge

Street, Toronto M4P 2E0.

Accompanying the request

must be proof of service by

service number and name of

unit and number of tickets for

the immediate family. The

request must be received on or

before August 15 in a self

The Pioneer Dance is a

sell-out, there might be an odd

ticket handed back. Check

with Jim Bishop. The Silhouet-

tes will be entertaining, this is

a live band and all you lucky

ticket holders, please dress as

a ploneer and enter the

addressed envelope.

branch executive will be wait-

ing on the ladies this night.

Comrades R. Wiggins and Bill Hanson are in Georgetown Hospital. Nick Garvin is in St. John's Hospital in Toronto and Marg Hunter of the L.A. is in Georgetown Hospital.

Ken Warman, Jim Payne, Richard Clarke, Walter Biehn, C. Crawford, and Wib McMullen are the Car Club winners. Check the rules of the Car Club: it states persons will not be eligible for the \$100 draw unless certain obligations are met. Do not be disappointed; check your cards for the rules.

The provincial service officer will be at the branch July 6. For an appointment, see L. Boyd or Buster Hale.

Once again in the legion magazine there is a form for any spouse of a deceased pensioner to apply for pensions. If any member knows of a widow who might qualify, get her to contact B. Hale or L. Boyd for further information.

The Ladies Auxiliary will hold their general meeting Thursday at 7 p.m. This is an hour early because following a very short meeting it will go straight into Ladies Apprecia-

tion Night. Originally the night was to be held Friday but owing to long standing commitments the ladies night has been brought forward to Thursday. Contact any lady who might not see this notice.

Do not forget the Halton Manor Garden Party ladies June 20 for the seniors. There is free transportation by bus. Anyone wishing a pick-up please contact Hazel Dumper, 877-9438, Barb Reyce, 877-0474 or Liz McNeilly, 877-4991. The pick-up points are the Plaza, Durham Court, Sargent Road apartments, Legion,

Moore Park Plaza, Kin Court

We service all recognized brands of TV and Stereo. **Authorized Service Centre for** Magnavox, Gianter and Toshiba

and Glen Williams.

ELECTRONIC SERVICE

Associated With Ryder's TV Moore Park Plaza

YOUR BETTYICE MUNICER IS: 877-9796

Norval UCW enjoys Hamilton bus trip

Herald Special Unit One of Norval United Church Women were guests of Unit Three of Grace U.C.W. Brampton last Tuesday afternoon (June 9) at the home of Eva Presant overlooking Heart Lake.

The president, Charlotte Smith, opened the meeting and, following the business, she gave the devotional on "Falth". Mrs. Gilbert was planist for the hymns.

Sunny McArthur gave very interesting highlights of her recent trip to China where she happened to meet Dr. McClure who was touring China for the first time since he had to leave the country as a missionary. Mrs. McArthur spoke enthu-slastically about life in China today. To get better acquainted everyone told about where they had lived and how long they have lived in Brampton or Norval.

The executive served a lovely lunch of cake and lee cream after which Dorothy McLean thanked the Grace United Church group for a delightful afternoon.

The annual United Church Women's bus trip was enjoyed last Wednesday with a busload of 43 ladies leaving from Jim Laidlaw's at 8:30 a.m. for a mystery tour in the Hamilton area. First stop was for a conducted tour of Ben Veldhuis Ltd. greenhouses at Dundas where they specialize in cacti and house plants. Most ladies couldn't resist bringing home one or two pretty plants.

The next stop was at the picturesque Old Mill Inn at Ancaster for a delicious hunch and a visit to their gift shop. After lunch a conducted tour of the city of Hamilton was enjoyed and then a stop at Hamilton's Botanical Gardens to visit the "Spring Gardens" section where the many varie-ties of peonies and iris were in full bloom making a gorgeous display of colour.

The last stop of the tour was at the very modern Oakville Place shopping mall for an hour of shopping, tea or cold drink, etc.

The bus arrived home at 6 and all reported a good time and are looking forward to next year's trip. Deanna Cleave and Anne Wilson planned the enjoyable tour.

Draper Street residents of Norval were out in full force to a public meeting held in the Halton Hills administration building last Tuesday evening to protest an amendment of the coning bylaw to permit an auto body shop and auto repairs in the building at the end of the dead end street. The building is now used for auto repairs and is zoned A1. A change in the zoning is necessary for the

auto body business. The building is completely surrounded by a residential tone and backs onto the Norval Community Park. Residents charged that this building is

theHERALD Community

incompatible with the wellkept homes of Draper Street and with the park. The lot is small and cars have to park on the street, they say, yet Halton

Hills planners see merit in allowing the auto body shop.

in to Halton Hills council by

June 19 and the final decision

will be made early in July. Letters of protest have to be The Norval Community

Ballinafad friends fete newlywed couple

By WINNIFRED SMITH Herald Correspondent

877-2000 Lillian Jackson entertained at the Ballinafad Community Centre Saturday evening. The gathering was in honor of a newly married couple.

Mrs. Jackson's youngest son Wayne who has been living out west for this past while was recently married out there. Wayne and his bride, are here on their honeymoon,

Mostly relatives and a few close friends were present to congratulate the groom and welcome the young bride into the family. An uncle and aunt from Ballinafad, Lloyd and Lofa Marshall, were among those present.

A delicious buffet meal was served. Dancing was enjoyed. Another happy occasion ended with the best of good wishes to the young newlyweds.

Another happy occasion for the Marshalls was held the previous Sunday when two daughters and one grand-daughter celebrated wedding anniversaries all on the same

date, June 7.

Blanche and Jimmie Miller from Toronto, Ruth and John Polo of Rockwood and their daughter Viel-Lyn and husband John from Guelph (who celebrated their first anniversary). The family gathering was held at the home of the

Congratulations and many happy returns were wished for all three couples.

A happy occasion took place for Mr. and Mrs. Duff this past weekend in the form of a reunion for some of the many friends and acquaintances they had met on their travels. They all took in the Highland games at Georgetown Saturday, then met at the Duffs'

home in Ballinafad for supper. We extend sympathy to the Burnett family. Mrs. Burnett recently lost her mother, in Quebec.

The U.C.W. and W.I. had their planned Bus Trip Saturday. There were 39 who boarded the bus at the community centre. Many husbands went along too.

They journeyed to Niagara-On-The-Lake, took the boat to Queenston and went to Fort St. George. Also the bus toured the Ningara Falls route. The scenery was beautiful this time of year. The bus took them to Hamilton where they stopped at the "Old Spectator" restaurant for dinner. The bus

arrived back at the community

centre about 9 p.m. All agreed

Association is backing the

it had been an enjoyable The Early family annual get-together for a picnic took

place Sunday. This year it took place at the community centre in Ballinalad. Games and races were enjoyed. The highlight was the bounteous meal served.

On Sunday the Sacrament of Holy Communion was observed during the church service. The annual church picnic will be this Sunday (June 21).

It will be on the property of Paul Schwarz. The open-air church service will be held previous to the pienic at 11:30



We are re-locating to **MOUNTAINVIEW PLAZA!**

Watch for our Grand Opening Specials!

Draper Street residents 100 per cent. There are two auto body shops in Norval now.

Norval United Church celebrated the 128th anniversary Sunday with Janet Walker as the guest speaker. Miss Walker is responsible for Communications and Stewardship for Toronto Conference and also liaison person for Dufferin-Peel Presbytery.

Her sermon "Who Are You Anyway?" gave much food for thought on taking stock of what we really want to do with our lives and what we want the church to be in the future.

The Teen choir, the Junior choir, and the Senior choir each sang selections. Rev. R. Walter Ridley conducted the service. All familles were to bring flowers and the beautiful flower arrangements decorated both the front and back of the sanctuary.

Congratulations to Joyce Hutton of Hutton Nurseries, who graduated from a three year course in Landscape

Technology at Humber College Friday evening.

Also congratulations to Donna Ridley, daughter of Rev. and Mrs. R. Walter Ridley, who graduated with Honors B.A., majoring in Poll-

tical Science from the University of Western Ontario; and to Ruth Anne Wilson, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Earl Wilson, who graduated in Early Childhood Education from Sheridan



150 GUELPH STREET NEAR I.G.A.

877-6822

OPEN MONDAYS

APPOINTMENTS NOT ALWAYS NECESSARY



PIONEER DAY'S

-CALENDAR OF EVENTS -

THURS., JUNE 18th

7:00 p.m.

Dolly Varden Revue (Street Dance)

FRI. JUNE 19th

6:00 p.m. 6:30 p.m. 7:30 p.m. 8:30 p.m.

Georgetown Majorettes Marionne's Country Band Pine Valley Square Dancers Dolly Varden Revue (Street Dance)

SAT., JUNE 20th

10:00 a.m. 12:00 neon 1:00 p.m.

1:30 p.m.

2:30 p.m.

3:00 p.m.

3:30 p.m.

8:30 p.m.

Bell Canada Tour (Until 4:00 p.m.) Georgetown Majorettes Touch of Silver (Country Music)

Penniesworth North Halton Sports Children's Bicycle Parade. Marionne's Country Band

The Oldest Pioneer Award - By Hatton Hills Herald Pioneer Fashion Show — Best Pioneer Costume

> Pioneer Days Draw "The Metro Connection" Barber Shop Quartet

Karate School Demonstration Dolly Varden Revue (Street Dance)

SUMMERFEST SAT., JUNE 20th

CHURCH ST.

10:00 AM -- 4:00 PM

. Arts & Crafts Show & Sale Demonstrations

• Folk Singing & Other Light Entertainment . Juried Art Show Author — Gordon Korman

 Childs Art-Multi Media Childrens Activity . Olde Tyme Music Hall with Supper at Sacre Coeur Hall 7:00 p.m. Tickets \$10.00 each.



a statement of the contract